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Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Website: www.lmpa.org
Email: lmpa.org@verizon.net
LMPA ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
June 6, 2017
Meeting attendees with signatures available at request.  28 members in attendance.
Meeting start time:  7:10 pm
Treasurer’s Report – 
$5,532.20 – General LMPA fund
$3,925.95 – Special weed management fund
LMPA Board is planning to produce a formalized Profit and Loss Statement which will be made available through the website once completed.  
Currently, the membership is approximately 125 members
Elections:

There are 3 elected positions available in this year’s elections:

 

-Vice President                             3 year term – Drew Logan currently serving

-Secretary                                      3 year term – Patty Holland currently serving

-Executive Board Position  #5    3 year term – Jaime Goncalves is currently serving

It is required to have been a LMPA member for at least 1 year to be eligible to run

VP Position – Drew Logan

Motion to nominate Drew for another term:  Mike Riley

Second:   Malcolm Page

Vote:  Unanimous vote by membership
Secretary Position – Patty Holland


Motion to nominate Patty for another term:  Mike Riley

Second:  Sabine St. Pierre

Vote:  Unanimous vote by membership
E Board Position #5 – Jaime Goncalves

Motion to nominate Jaime for the E-Board position:  Jill Strikler Page

Second:  Malcolm Page

Vote:  Unanimous vote by membership
Voting for changes made to LMPA Charter and By-Laws:

By-Laws:



Membership – 18 years of age to be a member



Membership fees - $35 single year/$65 for 2 years



Maximum 2 votes per household

Three year terms for E-Board Executives, 9 total positions, 3 terms expire every year, need to notify membership 14 days in advance of annual meeting for those who may want to run for a position

Funding – raise limit to $1,000 for E-Board voting of expenditures, in excess of $1,000 would require vote by membership

Meetings – dates of monthly E-Board meetings were amended to “monthly, generally held first week of each month”


Special Meetings – to be added to by-laws following a discussion with membership

“Following a presentation to E-Board a request from a minimum of three households, a special meeting will be held within a reasonable timeframe, not to exceed 60 days”

 


Vote to incorporate new language to Charter and By-Laws:



Motion:  Malcolm Page



Second:  Patty Holland



Vote:  Passes unanimously

New Business:

Discussion on Town Weed Advisory Board:


Currently there are 5 advisory board members (3 LMPA members, 1 Park & Rec, 1 Con Comm) and one consultant appointed by the Town.    The lake was divided into 12 Zones, prioritized by recreational areas and residential lakefront.    Treatment options were then developed for each of the 12 zones.
Monitor zones for density of weeds.  Utilizing extended draw down and will keep continuing that course of action.  There will be other treatments as needed.

Town is now funding Water Testing and Mandatory Surveys going forward.

Their report was finalized and presented to the public and the Board of Selectmen last month.  The Board of Selectmen will keep the committee in place but have proposed opening it up so that others may join the committee.    The charter would be to act upon the recommendations in the final report.
Questions from membership:  What monies were spent?

Line item in the Town Budget is for Weed Control under the DPW.  DPW wants to keep it in their budget, whatever is not used gets returned into General Funds.

Ron Haley did some research on boat monitoring of boats coming onto the lake from other parts of the state, or out of state.  He made some suggestions such as:

· Purchase a swipe card to be used at the boat ramp

Rinse Station at the boat ramp


It was mentioned that possibly some monies can be taken from the Dam Study Committee to help pay for some items being discussed.
Ron Haley asked Darlene Hayes to join him in researching security options for the boat ramp and have them report their findings back to the LMPA E-Board.
The Fishing Derby was under discussion as not an exclusive LMPA member event.  Lots of out-of-state trailers were observed by residents that day.  Further discussions will be held at the next LMPA E-Board meeting in July.

Another question about the Extended Draw Down, about having it more frequently:

Conservation Commissions is mindful of the impact to wildlife.  Also the aesthetics of the north end of the lake need to be taken into consideration.  Exceptions may be asked of the Conservation Commission.

Discussion about various Subcommittees formed by the LMPA:

Lake Monitoring Subcommittee – do water testing 3 times a year (Spring, Summer, Fall) in 3 test locations, currently there are 4 members

Social Subcommittee – building community, currently 10 members, goal is to create events to get the lake community together.   Suggested that a survey be taken of the membership to see what kind of LMPA gear should be ordered (t-shirts/sweatshirts, etc).  Social committee will work on the survey and send to E-Board for their approval.

History Subcommittee – appeal to membership for any photos, documentation, articles they may have.   Will be scanned and returned, not kept.  Currently 4 members of this subcommittee

8:35 pm – Motion for adjournment – Malcolm Page
Second:
Sabine St. Pierre

Vote:

Unanimous

